## RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

## BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

## Held June 16, 2020

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this special meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. This meeting is being held for the purpose of opening trash hauler bids. All trustees and Fiscal Officer (FO) were present.

<u>VISITORS:</u> Andrew Kimble from Kimble Co, Rick Campbell from Waste Away Systems, Ralph & Georgia Adkins from Adkins Disposal, Seth E. from Waste Away Systems, Hank & Marcia Adkins from Adkins Disposal, Ed Monroe, Chris Zelien, Dennis Allison, Brian & Barb Selegue

Fiscal officer opened the bids. The prices are as follows:

Kimble: regular household \$14.97, senior citizen \$13.47, tote \$3.00

Adkins: regular \$12.50, senior \$11.50, tote \$2.00 Rumpke: regular \$18.09, senior \$16.28, tote \$3.50

Waste Management: regular \$17.47, senior \$16.47, no additional for tote

Waste Away: regular \$13.45, Senior \$12.00, tote \$3.00

Local Waste Services: regular \$18.50, senior \$16.65, tote \$3.00

Resident from Dogwood addition asked if residents outside of the township can use whichever trash company is hired. Part of Dogwood is in Licking Township. The trash companies present said they would consider it.

Trustee Hupp asked the companies present if they would be able to use a single axle truck for the allies in Brownsvillle. Waste Away and Adkins said all of their trucks are single axle.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee VanBuren.

With business complete the board adjourned at 7:16pm,

Ben Hupp-President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer